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On the 19th of February, 2019, the New Plymouth City Council Downtown Parking Workshop was called to 
order at 5:00 PM by Mayor Beth Earles. City Council members present included Councilman Tom Hoppell, 
Councilman Bill Warnke, Councilwoman Eileen Balcer, and Councilman Rick York.  
 
Guests present included Heidi Clement, Angela Ogden, Rob Ziemer, Kit Alexander II, Justin Roberts, Penny 
Lacrone, Gabe Shippy, Robin Cusma, Debbie Mills, Sean King, Rachel King, Carla Laird, Amy Thomure, 
Tyler Robb, and Tennille Hogge.  
 
Discussion was held regarding the current parking issues on N Plymouth Ave. Overhead Door 
representative stated the employees would be parking over by the School District Office to alleviate some 
of the parking spots. Cheeky’s representative Justin Roberts also stated he would have his employees’ 
park in the parking lot of the old Rebekah’s Lodge and off the street. Rob Ziemer asked the council about 
the double parking warnings that were issued to delivery drivers at Pilgrim Market and surrounding 
businesses. Councilman Rick York informed the crowd that the issue and city codes are being examined 
by the council and city employees.  
 

Adjournment 
Councilwoman Balcer moved to adjourn the council meeting.  The motion was seconded by 
Councilman Warnke.  Motion carried. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 5:20 P.M. 
 
Approve:       Attest:  
 
 
  

________________________                   _____________________________ 
Beth Earles, Mayor          Alishia Elliott, Deputy Clerk   


